
LPWGC 

General Meeting  4/06/24 

The meeting was called to order at 10:42 by Paula Tapia. The meeting minutes were posted for the 
membership to review. Di Richardson moved to approve, Sylvia Roach seconded. Minutes approved 
as written.  

Treasurer Report (prepared by Denise Fong) was presented by Sylvia. NCGA dues were increased 
for 2024. The Website will be renewed this year. The board proposed that the putting contest prizes 
be funded by donations this year. No new plaque will be needed for 2024.  Holiday gifts were 
removed from the budget. Amounts are listed on treasurer’s report attached. $50.00 is carried over 
from last year. Hole in one contingency (account currently at $245.00). Hole in one pays $100.00 to 
player.  Sylvia moves to accept the budget as written, Di seconded.  

 

Cherita has no updates on tournaments. She is exploring games that can be played that would still 
allow members to post. Options are limited. Cherita will continue to explore options.  

Sylvia reports that there are 27 regular members and 9 associate members.  Kim Hanagan is 
welcomed as a new member.  

Treacy announced that she is leaving the club (due to a move out of State). Kim Neymeyer has 
offered to take over the handicapper position. Kim  will be required to take the test for handicapper 
next year. Treacy has been with the club since 2018 and has been the handicapper for the past four 
years. Paula and membership thanked Treacy for her work as handicapper and stated that she will 
be missed.  

Paula announced that the restaurant “House” has been booked for the next holiday party.  

Paula asked if there was new business. None was proposed and meeting was adjourned at 10:57.  


